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Thank You, O Lord! 
By way of introduction, Fr. Alexander Schmemann (1921-1983) 
celebrated the Divine Liturgy for the last time on Thanksgiving 
Day at St. Vladimir Orthodox Theological Seminary (where he 
served for many years as Dean). This was particularly appropri-
ate since Fr. Alexander had devoted his whole life to teaching, 
writing, and preaching about the Eucharist; for the word Eucha-
rist in Greek means “thanksgiving.” After Divine Liturgy, Fr. 
Alexander took from his pocket a short written sermon, in the 
form of a prayer, which he proceeded to read. This was a strange 
occurrence since Fr. Alexander never wrote his liturgical homi-
lies, but delivered them extemporaneously. These were his 
words, which proved to be the last ever spoken by him from the 
ambo in Church. 

 

“Everyone capable of thanksgiving is capable of salvation and eternal joy. 

Thank You, O Lord, for having accepted this Eucharist, which we offered to the Holy Trinity,  

Father, Son and Holy Spirit, and which filled our hearts with the joy, peace and righteousness of 
the Holy Spirit. 

Thank You, O Lord, for having revealed Yourself unto us and given us the foretaste of  

Your Kingdom. 

Thank You, O Lord, for having united us to one another in serving You and Your Holy Church. 

Thank You, O Lord, for having helped us to overcome all difficulties, tensions, passions,  

temptations and restored peace, mutual love and joy in sharing the communion of the Holy Spirit. 

Thank You, O Lord, for the sufferings You bestowed upon us, for they are purifying us from  

selfishness and reminding us of the “one thing needed;” Your eternal Kingdom. 

Thank You, O Lord, for having given us this country where we are free to Worship You. 

Thank You, O Lord, for this school, where the name of God is proclaimed. 

Thank You, O Lord, for our families: husbands, wives and, especially, children who teach us how 
to celebrate Your Holy Name in joy, movement, and holy noise. 

Thank You, O Lord, for everyone and everything. 

Great are You, O Lord, and marvelous are Your deeds, and no word is sufficient to  

celebrate Your miracles. 

Lord, it is good to be here! Amen.” 

https://oca.org/cdn/images/news/2014-1126-frschemann.jp
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Winter 2016 Discussion Series 

 

Wednesday, November 2 @ 6:00p 

Vespers, “Ask Abouna” 

Open Form Q&A 

Potluck Dinner & Fellowship 

 

Wednesday, November 30 @ 6:00p 

Nativity Paraklesis, Prophecies of the Messiah 

Learn about the Prophecies of the Nativity of Christ 

Potluck Dinner & Fellowship 

 

Wednesday, December 14 @ 6:00p 

Nativity Paraklesis, Adoration of the Magi 

Learn about Gift-Giving for Christmas 

Potluck Dinner & Fellowship 

 

 

Discussion Series led by Fr Paul Fuller 

Potluck Dinner (please bring a Lenten dish to share) 
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What Our Youth Are Saying… 
On Saturday, September 24, 2016 St. George Terre Haute hosted an Altar Servers’ Re-
treat. They were attentive to instruction and had plenty of questions. I greatly appreciate 
their involvement and hope our families will continue with their encouragement and sup-
port! I asked Michael Tanoos to offer a reflection from his experience with the Altar Serv-
ers’ Retreat, which is presented in his own words below. 

 

“Father Paul has recently hosted a retreat, allowing my fellow altar boys and I to 
learn/review key functions and jobs of the Divine Liturgy in which we participate 
in. We were surprised at all of the methods in which we weren’t doing. For exam-
ple, when we are holding church items [candles, fans, etc.], when necessary, we 
bow instead of making the sign of the cross, due to potential poor handling of 
them as a result of having to reset our hands. All of us enjoyed the several in-
volved discussions we had, one during the lunch provided. We also learned the 
proper way of exiting and entering the altar, by learning to enter the door nearest 
to us, especially during the Great and Little Entrances. Overall, it was an educa-
tional and beneficial experience for us all, and we hope to apply this newly gained 
knowledge to our actions within the altar.” 

     

Article by Michael Tanoos, age 12, son of Jim and Tricia Tanoos 
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ST. GEORGE LADIES SOCIETY 
 

 The Annual Middle Eastern Festival was a success as always. There are so many people to thank, 
but I don’t want to name names, because I would hate to leave someone out. However, there are a few I do 
want to mention. I want for first thank my Vice-President Ruth Nasser. Ruth is commuting right now, and 
also in the process of moving with her husband, John, to the Indianapolis area. Ruth may not have been 
here as often as she wanted, but she was here when she was needed most. Next, is my secretary Nancy El-
lis; no matter what needed done, Nancy along with her husband Michael C., would do it without fail and 
with a smile on their faces. Nancy was my go to person when I needed something else picked-up from the 
store. Lastly, but certainly not least is my Treasurer, Stacey Bocard. We did not know each other well prior 
to her agreeing to be the Treasurer of the Ladies Society, but we have become fast friends. Stacey has been 
with me every step of the way during these last couple of months. She has made multiple trips to different 
stores with me to pick-up this or that. She has taken long lunch hours from work, not to socialize, but help 
me get things for the festival. She was there until the very end the night of the festival calculating our in-
come and expenses. I am very thankful to have these three women as my officers.  

  I also need to acknowledge the hard work Esther Simbol has put into the festival. Without Esther’s 
organization from the past several years, the festival would not have happened. Esther thought of things 
that one would not always think about, things you learn from experience. Whenever I had a question, 
which I often did, I knew I could pick-up the phone and Esther would have an answer or suggestion. Her 
help and guidance has been more appreciated than she realizes.  

  I can’t write about the festival without also mentioning Michael T. Ellis, Michael in case no one is 
aware, loves to cook and experiment in the kitchen. Last year, Michael added crème ka’nafah and pista-
chio ka’nafah to our menu. This year with Michael’s prompting we added potato kibby to the vegetarian 
dinner. There were several compliments about his potato kibby. I wonder what he will add next year.  

  Of course, one cannot leave out Zach Kassis and his AMAZING green beans and rice. We had sev-
eral people asking for “Zach’s green beans” and wanting to-go boxes filled with them. Don’t worry folks; 
“Zach’s green beans” will be there next year.  

  It was great to see new people helping this year. We of course had the regulars from the years past, 
but every year more and more people are coming to help. Whether one can only help one or two times, or 
even just the day of the festival, is okay. The festival is just as much about fellowship as it is food and 
sharing our culture with our community.  

  I again cannot thank everyone enough for helping, volunteering, and your general support for the 
festival. Your kind words of encouragement mean so very much to myself and my officers and anyone else 
who put so much effort into the festival.  

  As this will be the last newsletter for this year, I want to give a special mention to Julie Lake. I 
would have done it sooner, but I knew I would have more reasons to thank her. She has been my sounding 
board for many things throughout this year. Without Julie’s advice, help, encouragement, and overall lis-
tening skills, I do not think this year would have been as successful. She has been with me every step of 
the way since January. She pushed me when I needed, when I didn’t think I could do any better, and for 
her support I’ll always be grateful.  

  Thank you again to everyone for supporting the St. George Ladies Society, not just during the festi-
val, but also throughout the entire year.  

  Have a very Happy Thanksgiving and a very Merry Christmas. 
 

         Yours in Orthodoxy, 

        Maria David 
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Psalter Reading Group – Advent 2016 
If you’re looking for a daily spiritual activity this upcoming Advent sea-
son, here it is! Join our Psalter Reading Group; it is an enriching daily 
program designed for those desiring to increase their Scriptural reading 
at home. Each day during Advent (Nativity Fast), you will be assigned a 
small section of reading from the Book of Psalms. In the course of the Ad-
vent season (November 15-December 24) you will end of reading the en-
tire Book of Psalms TWICE! It only takes about 10-15 minutes each day. 
The awesome concept that makes it a group effort is that every single 
day, the entire Book of Psalms is read by the group (because each partici-
pant is assigned a different section each day).  

 

 
 

To sign up and participate, please email Fr. Paul Fuller 
(frpaul.fuller@gmail.com). We need at least 20 participants for the Psalter 
Reading Group to function properly. May God bless you in your spiritual 
endeavor this upcoming Advent season! 

 

  

mailto:frpaul.fuller@gmail.com
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DATES  TO  REMEMBER FOR 2016  
 

On the 2nd Sunday of each month at 2:00 PM, members are invited to par ticipate in a 

prayer and socializing time with the elderly at Bethesda Gardens. Please join us.  

            Please see enclosed Calendars for November and December.  

 

 SUNDAY, November 13  Thanksgiving Baskets Luncheon Fundraiser 

 SUNDAY, November 20  Thanksgiving Baskets Deliveries 

 SUNDAY, December 4  Annual Parish Meeting 

 SUNDAY, December 4  Church School Giving Tree Presentation 

       & Christmas Crafts during  Annual Meeting 

 SUNDAY, December 18  Church School Play 

 SATURDAY, December 24  Nativity of our Lord 

St. George Parish Prayer List  

Please include the following in your daily prayers for those who are at home, those who  

are struggling with acute illness in this life from among our parishioners and 

 those for whom they have requested our prayers. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Deceased 
Rick Rader 

Silvia Yova 

Yiorgo Karneszis 

Louis Tanoos 

Jack Farver 
Shamieh Tanoos 

Jerry Andreakis 

Tessie Andreakis 

Tommy Tanoos 

Hope Andreakis 

Skander Nasser 

Elias Mamari 

Mike Saylor 

Helen Hanna Simms 

Farris Shahadey 

Dr. Stephen Nasser 

Abraham Corey 
 

 

David Latinovich 

Patti Maloof 

Dan West 

Tyler Stevens 

Adrian Tudorica 

Bob Hayden 

Chris Hopkins 

Don Denning 

Bob Waggoner 

Bob & Chris Hoffman 

Brent Kawlewski  

Gregory Smith 

Zaiden 

Clarence Thomas 
Linda Turner 
Helen Hopp 
Jessica Townsend 

Living 

Protopresbyter George Rados 

Woodrow Nasser 

Amy Issa 

Kay Ellis 

Alec Tanoos 

Jason Lake 

Mike Longest 

Dan Saylor 

Tiffany Corey  
Linda Urden 

Fred Decker 

Michael Armstrong 

Christina Phipps 

John Scott 

Bill Kassis 

Helen Corey 
Carol Latinovich 

 

Patti Maloof 
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Steven A. Ellis   2nd 

George Azar    3rd 

Joe Tanoos    7th 

Lucas Davis    9th 

Russell Leo    9th 

Peter Tanoos  13th 

Mary Lou Saikley  20th 

Bill Kassis   21st 

Giana White   21st 

Kyle Miller   25th 

Gabriella ‘Ella’ Tanoos 27th 

Christy R. Ellis  31st 

Katina Volitich   1st 

Samar Bittar    2nd 

Keaton Shahadey   2nd 

Daniel Latinovich   3rd 

John J. Ellis    4th 

Gloria Bovenschen   6th 

Ashley Nasser Watson  6th 

Eva Abdayem   8th 

Parker Ellis   11th 

Elizabeth Neice  13th 

Michelle Netzler  14th 

Dean Netzler  19th 

Kim Curley            20th 

Dylan Zeck            22nd 

Christian Ellis           23rd 

Cameron Ellis           26th 

Brandon Curley           29th 

Jillian Turner  29th

    

HAPPY     NOVEMBER   BIRTHDAY !! 

 

 

¢ƘŜ {ǘΦ DŜƻǊƎŜ {ƻŎƛŀƭ /ŜƴǘŜǊ ƛǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǇǳōƭƛŎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƻǎŜ  

ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ Řŀȅǎ ƻŦ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǝƻƴǎΥ  
ǿŜŘŘƛƴƎ ǊŜŎŜǇǝƻƴǎΣ ŀƴƴƛǾŜǊǎŀǊȅ ǇŀǊǝŜǎΣ ƎǊŀŘǳŀǝƻƴ ǇŀǊǝŜǎΤ  

 ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ ƴŜŜŘǎΥ  

ōŀƴǉǳŜǘǎΣ ƳŜŜǝƴƎǎΣ ŦǳƴŘ ǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΣ ŎƻƳǇŀƴȅ ǇŀǊǝŜǎΤ ŀƴŘ  

ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƎƻƻŘ ǝƳŜǎΥ   

ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅ ǇŀǊǝŜǎΣ ŘƛƴƴŜǊκŘŀƴŎŜǎΣ ŜǘŎΦ   

    

HAPPY     DECEMBER    BIRTHDAY !! 
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The Defender is a Bi -Monthly  

Publication of  

St. George Orthodox Church 

1900 South Fourth Street 

Terre Haute, Indiana 47802-1993 

Rev. Fr. Paul Fuller 

Dn. Elias Corey 
 

Office Phone: 812-232-5244  
Email: stgeorgeocth@gmail.com 

Weekly Calendar 
Sunday     
  9:00 AM ð>   Orthros       

10:00 AM ð>   Divine Liturgy 

11:30 AM ð>   Church School  

Wednesday 

  6:00 PM ð>   Daily Vespers  

Saturday      

  6:00 PM ð>   Great Vespers 
    

Please check your calendar for all services. 
St. George Orthodox Church is a parish of the  
Antiochian Orthodox Christian Archdiocese  

of North America. 
 

 

NOV   6   Dn E Corey Family 

NOV 13  D/P Powell-L Sparks 

NOV 20  Zeck Family 

NOV 27  Turner  Family 

 

DEC   4  K/M Ellis Family 

DEC 11  Mary Inman 

DEC 18  Tony Tanoos 

DEC 24  Dn E Corey Family 

    Dn E Corey Family 

Thanksgiving Basket Lunch 

Zeck Family 

Turner Family 

 

ANNUAL MEETING 

Mary Inman 

Tony Tanoos 

Parish Council 

 

    

 

Holy Oblation            Coffee Hour  

The 2016 Holy Oblation and Coffee Hour list is posted in the vestibule.  Each 

family should offer the Holy Oblation and sponsor the coffee hour at least one 

week a year.  The living and the departed are remembered by name at Vespers 

on Saturday evenings and on Sunday morning during the preparation of the gifts 

and during the Liturgy.  Fr. Paul prepares the Holy Oblation for the Liturgy very 

early Sunday morning.  Therefore, please arrange for Fr. Paul to receive the Holy 

Bread and names you want remembered by Saturday afternoon. 

{ǘΦ DŜƻǊƎŜ hǊǘƘƻŘƻȄ /ƘǳǊŎƘ 

1900 South Fourth Street 

Terre Haute, IN  47802 

 

Return Service Requested 

Non-Profit Org. 

US POSTAGE 

PAID 

Terre Haute, IN 

           Permit #28 


